
    
  

   
   

 
  

800 Bradbury Dr. SE 
Suite 215 
Albuquerque, NM  87106 
(505) 827 7800 
www.sec.state.nm.us 
 

Hon. William F. Lang (Chair) 
Jeffrey L. Baker  

Stuart M. Bluestone 
Hon. Garrey Carruthers 

Hon. Celia Foy Castillo 
Ronald Solimon  
Judy Villanueva 

   

 
 

STATE ETHICS COMMISSION 
  

 

 

For Immediate Release: 

01/21/2022 
 

 
CONTACT 

Jeremy Farris 
Executive Director 

jeremy.farris@state.nm.us 
 

Sonny C. Haquani  
Director of Communications 
sonny.haquani@state.nm.us 

505.554.7706 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
 
Albuquerque, NM, January 21, 2022 – The State Ethics Commission announced Friday 
that in response to an inquiry from the Commission’s Executive Director, the candidate 
committee, New Mexicans for Michelle, paid a $4,200 excess contribution to the public 
election fund.  On October 1, 2021, the candidate committee received contributions from 
Intrepid Potash that exceeded the lawful limit on contribution amounts by $4,200.  On 
December 21, 2021, and January 19, 2022, Commission staff inquired into whether the 
candidate committee had refunded the contribution and asked that it be deposited in the 
public election fund, as required by the Campaign Reporting Act.  On January 20, 2022, 
the candidate committee confirmed that it had sent a check for $4,200 to the State of New 
Mexico, for deposit into the public election fund.   
 
The public election fund provides public financing for eligible candidates seeking 
election to appellate court and district court offices.  Contribution limits and disclosure 
requirements are critical components of state laws that ensure free and fair elections, and 
enforcement of these laws is one of the Commission’s core responsibilities. 
 
Related materials to this matter are attached.  For more information about the State Ethics 
Commission, visit www.sec.state.nm.us.  
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January 20, 2022 

  
Jeremy Farris 
Executive Director  
State Ethics Commission 
800 Bradbury Drive Southeast, Suite 215  
Albuquerque, NM 87106 
Via email: Jeremy.Farris@state.nm.us 
 
Re: Refund of $4,200 to Intrepid Potash           
 
Dear Mr. Farris:  
  
  This firm represents New Mexicans for Michelle, a New Mexico candidate campaign 
committee. I write in response to your recent letter dated January 19, 2022. 
 
  New Mexicans for Michelle refunded the inadvertent excess contribution of $4,200 to 
Intrepid Potash via check dated December 22, 2021. See attached. Based on your letter dated 
December 21, 2021, since the committee had not yet refunded the contribution to the donor, the 
committee also paid the excess contribution to the State of New Mexico on January 7, 2022. See 
attached.  
 
  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  
            Sincerely,  
  
            /s/ Sara Berger  
  
            SARA BERGER  
  

              
  Encls. 






























